The Women's Guild of Holy Infant Church Orange, Connecticut

President

Joyce Mauro 203-507-9916

August 2020

Vice-President Flossie Ardolino 203-430-5253

Dear Women of Holy Infant Church,

Recording Secretary

Lisa Stackpole 203-795-1343

Corresponding Secretary

Lucille Camera 203-494-8228

Treasurer

Fran Leary 203-799-2424

President Ex-Officio

Linda D'Andrea 203-799-7979

Committee Chairs

Altar Anna Whelan **Baptismal Gowns Beatrice Torrenti** Convalescent Cindy Spector Communication email Pat McCorkle Hospitality Karen Barrett Membership Pat McCorkle & Maureen White **Programs** Francine **Jaworowicz Publicity** Kathy Barrett **Historian**

Linda D'Andrea

It is with great joy that I am able to once again welcome you all to a year of fellowship as members of The Holy Infant Church's Women's Guild. I am so proud of and humbled by the Christian Values you put into action this past vear.

Our mission this year is to continue the journey to help, pray for and love those who are in need, while helping Father keep Holy Infant parish a viable resource for ourselves and the entire Orange Community. As we move forward and overcome the pandemic, please consider renewing or becoming a member of Holy Infant's Women's Guild. Of course, if you're unable at his time to be an active member, please join the guild and be active in spirit to provide moral support for our endeavors and to attend a meeting or event when your schedule allows.

The Holy Infant Woman's Guild membership drive will be held in August. Dues are \$10 for the year. Normally we kick off our new year with a Tea, but due to the pandemic at this time, we are unable to hold an event with food.

However, we are able to hold our first meeting on Tuesday September 8, 2020 in the Guild Hall. New rules are: only 35 people may attend, masks must be worn, no refreshments can be served, seating will be without tables and social distancing must be kept.

As we go forward, hopefully the rules will become less restrictive, but for now we are happy to be able to have a meeting at all! Besides our Women's Guild Calendar, we send a monthly informational email, try to post all events in the Church Bulletin, parish app, online and in the Orange papers. Be on the lookout to see what we are up to. Also enclosed is a list of the activities accomplished last year by our wonderful guild members, despite missing the last 2 months of our year.

God Bless you and keep you safe,

Joyce Mauro President